Travis Cummings
Travis Cummings has resided in Clay County for over 38 years. He is Vice President –
Benefits at The Bailey Group, where he consults with individuals and businesses in
regards to their insurance and employee benefit plans. Travis has been an employee
benefits consultant for over 15 years and holds both 215 and 220 licenses in FL.
Travis has devoted much of his time throughout his career to community involvement,
assuming leadership roles in both civic and charitable organizations; these include
serving as Chairman of both the Clay County Charter Review Commission and the Clay
County YMCAs, and as President of the Jacksonville KA Alumni Chapter. Travis has also
served on the following boards: North Florida Transportation Planning Organization, the
Jacksonville Association of Health Underwriters, the Borland-Groover Foundation, the
Boys & Girls Club of North Florida, and Orange Park Medical Center. He is also a
graduate of Leadership Florida and worked as a corporate controller for the YMCA of
Florida’s First Coast for several years, overseeing and creating a responsible budget.
In 2012, Travis was elected to the Florida House of Representatives for District 18 and
served until term limits took effect in November 2020. He was elected four terms and
was House Appropriations Chair from 2019-2020. In 2008, Travis was elected to a fouryear term as the Clay County Commissioner for District 3 and was subsequently
appointed to serve as Chairman of the County Commission in 2009, a position he held
until 2011. He also served as Mayor and Councilman for the Town of Orange Park from
2002 - 2008.
Travis received an Accounting degree from Valdosta State University in 1994 and an
M.B.A. from the University of North Florida in 2001. Travis received UNF Alumni
Association’s “2017 Distinguished Alumni Achievement Award”, the highest award given
to a UNF graduate.
Travis’ wife, Jessica, is also a Clay County native, and the couple both graduated from
Orange Park High School. They reside in Fleming Island with their two sons and a
daughter. They attend the Church of Eleven 22.

